## Summer Session

Special NDSU Announcement to all Staff < NDSU-STAFF@LISTSERV.NODAK.EDU> on behalf of

Fitzgerald, Margaret <margaret.fitzgerald@NDSU.EDU>

Fri 4/3/2020 8:01 AM

To: NDSU-STAFF@LISTSERV.NODAK.EDU < NDSU-STAFF@LISTSERV.NODAK.EDU >

Dear Colleagues,

Given the unknown duration of the COVID-19 pandemic, we've decided to offer summer session remotely in 2020. I'm planning to get this message out to the students in the very near future because we've had several inquiries already, but wanted you to be aware of the decision. Departments will need to be proactive in making decisions about offerings and in advising students. I appreciate the quick input you given me on summer session and frankly, most of the faculty and staff that I've talked to were already anticipating remote offerings in light of the pandemic. We've also gotten feedback from students -- they are interested in taking courses during summer session...they are looking for things to do.

NDSU Summer Session, 2020

NDSU is monitoring the spread of coronavirus. We are committed to ensuring the health and well-being of our students, faculty, staff and community, and are dedicated to helping students continue their educations.

NDSU Summer Session will proceed as follows:

NDSU Summer Session remote/on-line courses will proceed as scheduled.

Summer Session courses that were initially scheduled to meet face-to-face will be taught remotely, similar to our current spring circumstances.

Internships, Field Experience Placements, Clinical Experiences or Rotations, and other experiential learning opportunities will proceed if sites and preceptors are willing and able to accept students during the summer, either remotely or in-person.

It is important for students to register for summer session as soon as they are able because low enrollment courses may be cancelled. Before a class can be cancelled, the department must notify the students enrolled and we encourage departments to recommend alternative courses to meet the students' needs.

Please visit <a href="www.ndsu.edu/summer">www.ndsu.edu/summer</a> for information on summer session and consult your academic advisor if you have questions.

Margaret

Margaret A. Fitzgerald **Interim Provost** North Dakota State University

103 Old Main NDSU Dept. 2000 PO Box 6050 Fargo, ND 58108-6050

Margaret.Fitzgerald@ndsu.edu

701-231-7132

"This message is posted as an informational service to the campus community. If you are not interested, please delete. You are asked to refrain from responding with your personal views to the individual who provided the information."